
Chief Justice Directive 86-01 

 

SUPREME COURT OF COLORADO 

OFFICE OF THE CHIEF JUSTICE 

 

DIRECTIVE CONCERNING CONDUCTING OFFICIAL BUSINESS OF 

THE JUDICIAL DEPARTMENT 

 
When official judicial business is conducted at the facilities of organizations which limit 

membership or admission, in policy or practice, on the basis of race, religion, gender, or national 

origin, the public perception of the fairness of the judicial system can be undermined. Therefore, 

judges and judicial department employees shall not conduct official business, including 

seminars, conferences and meetings, at nonpublic facilities which limit membership or 

admission, in policy or practice, on the basis of race, religion, gender, or national origin. No 

judicial department funds shall be expended in connection with any official business, including 

seminars, conferences and meetings, held at a nonpublic facility which limits membership or 

admission on the basis of race, religion, gender, or national origin. 

 

 

Reissued this __16th___ day of April 2025. 

 

 

      __________/s/_______________ 

      Monica M. Márquez, Chief Justice  

 


